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                                   Personal Care Attendant Quality

Home Care Workforce Council
600 Washington Street, 5th Floor

Boston, MA  02111 

Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	December 7, 2010
	2:00 P.M.
	21st floor, 1 Ashburton Place 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Jean McGuire, Joe Bellil, Liz Casey, Paul Spooner, Tony Williams, Jennifer James Price

	Council members not in attendance
	Denise Harvey, Joe Tringali

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Jean McGuire

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Vice Chair Paul Spooner called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m.  Jean McGuire arrived and Paul Spooner relinquished the chair to her. 
1. Council organizational matters
Approval of Meeting Minutes

Joe Bellil made motions to approve both the general session and executive minutes from October.  Liz Casey seconded  and the motions passed unanimously. 
PCA Recognition Event

Liz Casey reported on the PCA recognition event.  She informed the council that she was struck by the number of family members of the nominees who attended the event, showing support for both their individual family members being honored as well as all the other honorees.  Jean McGuire commented on how well attended the event was and Joe Bellil said he thought it was great to see PCAs recognized for their contributions.
Performance Review Report

Jack Boesen informed Council Members that the report would be delayed but hopefully filed by the end of the month.  He asked members to contact him if they want to review the report.

Effective Communications Workshops
Liz Casey will make a presentation to the BEC PCA class.  She reported to the Council that 1199SEIU is currently working on creating a PCA handbook that would address frequently asked questions regarding the PCA program and the roles and responsibilities of PCA workers.

Jean, Paul and Liz reported on the 1199 SEIU Conference.  Jean discussed specific challenges facing this workforce including language barriers as well as the increasingly complex needs of consumers.  She also addressed the issue of a lack of a standard model for employers and workers in the field.    Specific areas of concern include the challenges of reaching such a widely dispersed workforce as well as the development of skill-based competencies for workers.
2.  PCA Recruitment & Training
PHCAST grant 
Jean McGuire updated the council on the status of the grant.  The Bristol Community College course will act as a model of consumer driven and competency based training for PCAs.  The grant will stress core competencies that can apply to several classes of LTC workers.  Jennifer James Price reported on a planning grant that is being developed.

Jean reports that the Money follows the person grant will include an IT component that could provide funding for further PCA directory enhancements.

Update on the PCA referral directory
Karen Langley provided the council with an update on directory changes including an improved log-in function that provides a one-year subscription allowing employer/consumers unlimited access.  Additional upgrades include a smaller geographic search feature as well as the ability for employer/consumers to save searches and develop an on-line profile.  By the end of the year, employers will be able to place advertisements on the website.  Karen reports that additional MOU’s with disability agencies have been signed and that training sessions with these agencies will be scheduled.  At this time, the directory website has 1,461 employer/consumers and 10,000 PCAs. Support costs for providing telephone support to employers is averaging 100-120 calls per month, which exceeds the Council’s financial support to RWR.
3. PCA program developments
PCA workgroup update
Lois Aldrich reported on the workgroup addressing prior authorization issues.  With the assistance of Karen Williams of UMass, new policies and procedures are being developed. This includes new guidelines for evaluations including a development of a new tool for assigning a new timeframe for tasks.  The workgroup will continue in 2011.

4. Labor matters
2010 PTO payments
John Garcia reported that MassHealth received the PCA data from 1199SEIU on PCA workers qualifying for the PTO benefit. Based on those names, 6,317 PCAs will receive a payment of $158.27 in benefits.  Checks will be mailed directly to PCAs on 12/15/2010. 

SCO PCAs
Jack Boesen provided council members with a summary of the conference call held to outline the plan for incorporating SCO PCAs into the union.

5.  Council Budget
The Council’s current expenditure report was provided to Council members.  
Open Meeting Law

Joe Bellil provided Council Members with a draft letter to Britte McBride, Esq., Director, Division of Open Government, and Office of the Attorney General requesting remote participation by members of a public body.  Joe asked for a motion to approve the letter, which was seconded by Paul Spooner, and  passed unanimously.
With no other general meeting business for discussion, Jean McGuire asked the council to move to Executive Session to discuss preparation for upcoming collective bargaining. Paul Spooner made the motion and it was seconded.  The motion passed after the following roll-call vote: 


Paul Spooner -  yes


Joe Bellil  - yes


Jean McGuire – yes


Jennifer James -  yes


Liz Casey -  yes


Tony Williams - yes 

The general meeting adjourned at 3:04p.m.    
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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